  				                  
				TOWN OF NEWTON BOARD MEETING
				April 14, 2020
The Town Board meeting of the Town of Newton was held on Tuesday, April 14, 2020 at the Newton Town Hall, 6532 Carstens Lake Road, Manitowoc, WI 54220 at 6:00 pm. pursuant to posted notices.  It is noted that there was not a March meeting because of the Covid-19 virus.
The meeting was opened at 6:00 pm by Chairman Roger Busse.  Present:  Roger Busse, Chairman; Denise Thomas, Supervisor #1; Mark Knorr, Supervisor #2; Barbara Pankratz, Clerk; and Dave Mueller, Road Superintendent/Law Enforcement Officer.  Paulette Vogt, Treasurer was excused.
All those present joined in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.  The clerk stated that the agenda was posted by her on the official posting places as well as on the Town of Newton web site. Said agenda was notarized by Paulette, Vogt, Treasurer.  Roger Busse took roll call and asked if the agenda was posted asking for approval of the agenda which motion was made by Denise Thomas and seconded by Mark Knorr.  Motion passed.
The minutes for the February 5, 2020 meeting, which were submitted to the Board previously, were approved by motion made by Mark Knorr and seconded by Denise Thomas. Said motion passed.
Denise Thomas made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report which was submitted to the board members previous to the meeting.  Mark Knorr seconded the motion which passed.
The first item on the agenda was public in-put.  There being none said agenda item was closed.
Dave Mueller, Law Enforcement Officer indicated he had issued two citations to two different dog owners for a dog running loose.  There were also other dog issues which involved dogs running loose.
Dave Mueller, Road Superintendent, gave a report to the board about a creek washed out on Gass Lake Road by Sierackis.  Dave indicated that there was a culvert where the water drops into the creek resulting in the bank washing away.  The culvert that needs replacing is hanging out five to six feet.  Dave also indicated that the TRIP ad was in the paper on April 4, 2020 and April 11, 2020 and the clerk should be receiving an affidavit of posting at a cost of $23.68.  Another culvert on Viebahn Street is rotted out.  This 18” X 55’ culvert is shared with Manitowoc Rapids and at their request they would like to replace it.   Replacement would cost $3,700. which cost should be split between Manitowoc Rapids and the Town of Newton.  Dave thought the project should be done if the Town of Newton agrees.  Chairman Busse questioned whether or not the Town of Newton owned any of this property.  Supervisor Knorr will check with Mike Slattery, Zoning Administrator tomorrow evening when the Planning Commission meets.  On Range Line Road there is a 30” X 50” pipe which should be replaced.  Said cost could be shared with the Town of Liberty per the road agreement.  If a 36” pipe is installed we could get one-half of the expense back from Bridge Aid.  Dave talked to the Road Supervisor of Liberty who would dig it out with the Liberty hoe and Dave would help.  The cost of the pipe would be approximately $1,786.  Rick Krueger would do the digging and Dave would haul the gravel.
It was noted that there is a different container for glass at the Recycling Center from Advanced Disposal.
Dave mentioned that Craig Kapinos ground out stumps and he was sent a thank you card.

Two years ago Dave looked at a problem with a pipe under Augustine’s driveway for the water to drain off of Augustine’s property.  The water stands in the ditch all year round.  Neighbors indicated they would chip in to fix the water problem.  There is a 24” pipe under his driveway which is one-half full of dirt.  
Gravel dead end on Brunner Road needs 4’ if gravel put on it.  Seventeen loads would cost $3,179.   There are drainage issues on the Brunmeier land.  Dave thought about installing a culvert but the land is too flat for drainage so Brunmeiers and Dave will work it out.
Another culvert problem is located on Carstens Lake Road by Kathy Hardraths where 15 to twenty feet of a culvert is rotted through.
The bottom is rotted out on a culvert 24” X 50-60’ on Northeim Road North of Bob Sickinger’s house.
At the intersection of Range Line Road and Carstens Lake Road there is an 18” culvert.  It was thought it was done in the 80’s.  Dave thought another pipe should be installed along side of it which would help to get rid of the water.  One-half is in Liberty so the cost could be shared with them.
Chairman Busse and Road Superintendent Dave Mueller met with Scott Herrling of Herrling Crack Filling Service to look at crack filling work.  The current proposal is:  Union Road from County C to Larry Stock’s driveway, Newton Road from I-43 to Center Road with a seal coat cover, and Carstens Lake Road from Gass Lake Road to Randy Wiegand with some wedging by the pine trees first and a seal coat on top.  By the park and by Randy would be a torch fill only so they would need to be seal coated after.  The Union Road section should also be seal coated.  That would be the traditional $12,000.
Scott Construction would do the following work:  1)  Carstens Lake Road (Gass Lake Road to the West 1960 feet) – 1960 ft. x 22 ft. – A single hot oil Blackstone seal coat with a cold mix wedge using 11 ton at a cost of $9,629. 2) Newton Road (I-43 to Center Road) – 3110 ft x 22 ft. – A single hot oil Blackstone seal coat - $12,923.  Mark Knorr seconded the motion which passed.
Alfson Excavating:  Union Road – North of Highway 42 Garage.  18” X 60’ without end walls $3,700.  English Lake Road – East of Al Leu 18” X 50’ without end walls $3.700.
Dave indicated that the refrigerator in his office quit working and the town owns it.  He would like permission to purchase a new one at a cost of $359.  The Board gave him permission to purchase one.
He also questioned about getting a laser for shooting heights at a cost of $440.  At present he is using a transit which needs two people to operate.  He was given permission to purchase a laser for measuring.
Denise Thomas, Supervisor submitted a detailed report of income, expenses and weights at the Recycling Center.  She noted that there is a different container for glass at the Recycling Center from Advanced Disposal.  Discussion ensued about her report which will be addressed again when the Board meets to discuss the proposed budget for 2021.
Chairman Busse received a call from a resident in reference to the smell generated by DTE. Several neighbors of DTE complained about this and Chairman Busse contacted someone in the office of DTE and was told that someone was working on the thermo oxidizer which was not functioning properly.

He also noted that Glenn Grothman’s visit to the Town Hall would be put on the web site two weeks before his visit because of security reasons.
The matter of whether or not Roger Mayer, Building Inspector would be considered an employee of the town because of insurance will be brought up at the October board meeting before budget planning.
Supervisor Denise Thomas made a motion that the statements submitted by the clerk be approved.  Supervisor Mark Knorr seconded the motion which carried.
Supervisor Thomas made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Chairman Busse seconded the motion which carried.
				Barbara Pankratz, Clerk










